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__________________________________________________________________________________ 

  Dated Aizawl, the 28th May, 2025 

 

 

C I R C U L A R 

 
 

  As per the Public Notice regarding weather forecast issued by the 

Disaster Management & Rehabilitation Department, Government of Mizoram vide 

No.B.13018/2/2025-DM&R dated 28th May, 2025, and based on the warnings 

issued by the India Meteorological Department – Regional Meteorological Centre, 

Guwahati, and Meteorological Centre, Aizawl, indicating the likelihood of heavy 

rainfall accompanied by thunderstorms and gusty winds across the state, all schools 

within the state shall remain closed on 29th May, 2025, as a precautionary measure 

to avoid any potential disaster. 

This directive is issued in consultation with the Disaster Management 

& Rehabilitation Department. 

 

 

           
            Sd/-ANGELA ZOTHANPUII 

Director 
School Education 
Mizoram : Aizawl 

 
Memo No.B.13015/3/2024-DSE (Estt)    : Dated Aizawl the 28th May, 2025 
Copy to: 

1) PS to Minister, School Education Department. 
2) The Director, DIPR for information and necessary action. 
3) The Under Secretary to the Government of Mizoram, School Education 

Department for information 
4) All DEOs/SDEOs for information and necessary action. 
5) All Principals, GHSS for information and necessary action. 
6) Nodal Officer, IT Wing, DSE  for uploading the notice on SED official 

website. 
7) Guard file 

  
   
 

Director 
School Education 
Mizoram : Aizawl 

mailto:dirsemz@gmail.com

